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CIRCULAR LETTER No. 28/103/2018/51                        17-10-2018 
 

 

TO ALL OFFICE BEARERS, STATE FEDERATIONS AND 
ALL INDIA BANKWISE ORGANISATIONS 
 

Dear Comrades, 
 

Need for caution while sending/forwarding messages 
 

Time and again, we have been requesting and cautioning our units and 

members to be careful while sending or forwarding messages through SMS, 

Whatsapp, email, facebook, etc.  We have seen few days ago the confusion 

sought to be created amongst units and employees by some  cunning, 

deceitful, dubious, dishonest, duplicitous elements by manufacturing a 

fictitious, fabricated, fraudulent, false and fake circular on strike call. 

These elements who are the by-products of anti-AIBEA forces derive  

sadistic pleasure by creating such confusions and their attempt is to derail 

the process of negotiations by such anti-organisational methods.  Little do 

they know that AIBEA has seen all these tricks in the past and cannot be 

bullied by such tactics.   

But it is very important that our units and members do not innocently 

forward such messages without verifying from their respective higher 

leadership. Already, in many of our Whatsapp groups, greeting messages 

and other routine/unwarranted and unconnected informations are being 

posted and forwarded which are avoidable. Blind forwarding of messages 

and circulars should also be avoided.  Admins of Whatsapp Groups should 

take care that everyone does not post every message. Some restraint and 

restriction should be practiced by us.  We should use and benefit from 

technology but should not become a victim of it.    

 

With greetings, 
                                                                                                              Yours Comradely, 

      
C.H. VENKATACHALAM 
GENERAL  SECRETARY 

 


